

9

BULLETIN

NOVEMBER 1970

No.9

A general meeting was held on the 13th November, with a record attendance of 20 in spite of a very wet night. Five new members have joined us.

The Oxford County Library asked for details of S.O.A.G. for their records, and the Oxford Rural Community Council have included S.O.A.G. in their Local History Handbook.

Mr. M. Fallowfield was appointed Warden for the Caversham area, and information about S.O.A.G. activities may be obtained from him, (Telephone: READING 471643).

LILLEY FARM

The Director of the Moated Site project at Lilley Farm,

Mapledurham, Mr. W. Fowler, provided an up-to-date interim report,

including plans of work done. 5 boxes are now under investigation,

2 covering the two corners of the very substantial chalk block and

flint foundation. Two sorts of pottery were found in one box, together

with many tile fragments and one whole tile, together with a Roman coin.

It is not clear at the present time whether this coin has any archaeological
significance.

GRIMMS DITCH

The Goring-Wallingford road is due for widening, and this may in due course provide us with a section of Grimms Ditch at Carmel College entrance.

EDUCATIONAL

A series of EVENING CLASSES is proposed, to be held at Langtree School, Woodcote after January 12th 1971. The tutor is David Sturdey, of Oxford University. It is necessary however to guarantee at least 12 students from WEA classes. Please inform the Secretary as soon as possible if you wish to attend.

A field ARCHAEOLOGICAL COURSE is planned for the weekend December 12/13th at Rawley House, Oxford. Please telephone the Secretary as soon as possible if you wish to attend.

The NEXT MEETING is on January 8th 1971, 7.45 p.m. at the Thatched Cottage. Please note this date and attend if you possibly can.

C.A. GRAHAM-KERR
The Thatched Cottage
Whitchurch Hill,
Pangbourne,
Near Reading.